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The Heavenly Korea Pastors' General Assembly during the Resolution Week for Victorious Entrance into 
the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung was held on August 21 at the Hyo Jeong Cultural 
Foundation's Cultural Hall, with about 500 pastors from FFWPU-Korea and Cheon Il Guk leaders in 
attendance. 
 

 
 
Kim Young-seok, Vice President of FFWPU-Korea, hosted the assembly, followed a structured program 
including: 

1. Opening declaration 
2. Tribute 
3. Singing of the Cheon Il Guk anthem 
4. Recitation of the Family Pledge 
5. Report prayer 
6. Welcoming remarks 
7. Speech and benediction 
8. Three cheers of "Eog Mansei" 
9. Closing tribute 

 
Vice President Kim Young-seok, emphasized the dawn of a new era for FFWPU-Korea, calling for unity 
among the 12 district pastors under the leadership of President Hwang Bo-guk. 
 



 

 

District Pastor Kim Seok Jin offered a prayer for Heavenly Korea's spiritual rebirth and unity with Cheon 
Mu Won and the World Mission Headquarters, focusing on the restoration of Christianity and the nation. 
 

 
 
Lee Chung-woo, Senior Director, Cheon Mu Won Mission Policy Office, detailed the upcoming Entrance 
Ceremony for the Cheon Il Sanctum. He encouraged all participants to dedicate their efforts fully over the 
next eight months leading up to this event. 
 
FFWPU-Korea President Hwang Bo-guk presented the organization's strategies for ensuring a successful 
entry into the Cheon Il Sanctum. In his benediction, he emphasized the urgency of Heaven's providence 
and called for unity in fulfilling the vision of Heavenly Parent and True Parents. 
 
In response, the Heavenly Korea pastors expressed their determination with loud applause and cheers, and 
the entire event concluded with three cheers of Eog Mansei for victory led by Park Young-bae, District 
Pastor of Gyeongnam. 
 

 


